President's Report for AGM on Friday 3rd August 2020
On behalf of the Committee and Club I would like to welcome you all to the 51st AGM of the Karori Bridge Club.  Before we begin the meeting could we please stand for a minute in memory of those members who have passed away during the year.

Covid-19 is making this a challenging year for us all and of course has had an impact on the Bridge Club.  We closed the club on the 24th March when the country went into Level 4 lockdown and reopened for play on Monday 15th June.  During this time many people took the opportunity to play online however most of us were very relieved to be back playing at the club and it is pleasing to note that table numbers have steadily climbed back to those of pre lockdown.  We are all very aware of the need to stay home if not well and to continue to be very careful with hand washing and general hygiene. 

The committee made an immediate decision to not charge rent to our tenants while they could not work from our building and also applied for the Government subsidy to pay part of our manager's wages so he was able to work from home.  The lack of income over this time has obviously meant a drop in our forecast profit however we are slowly building up our savings again. Insurance, building maintenance and a new dishwasher/steriliser all meant large outgoings over that period and I'd like to thank all our members who paid their subs on time as this helped our financial position.   

We could not hold our popular Visitors Day in May and also the Mixed Sex Pairs and Karori Junior Pairs tournaments however we had a successful Intermediate tournament in July and the Karori Open Pairs is being held in August.        

This year we have only 7 teams participating in Interclub in all grades except open.  

The club membership presently stands at 196  which is down from last year. It is not easy to find new members so I encourage you all to ask friends if they would be interested in playing bridge.  We were sorry to receive resignations because of ill health from two long time members Tapas Sarkar and Robin Verma.

Graeme Pugh and Sam Ward began their very successful Beginners' Lessons in February which unfortunately were interrupted, however once the club was operating again Graeme continued with the lessons and we now look forward to the class joining Thursday night players this week.  A special thanks to all those people who acted as mentors during the lessons and particularly to Graeme and Sam for all the hours they put into the preparation and teaching.

The Club survives and relies on the good will of it's members and there are many who help to keep everything ticking over:

Brigitte Kirby, Elaine Pearse, Hilary Patton, Lynda Rigler and Pam Loader who come in every week and deal the cards, Jenny Coulter who looks after the library, Jenny Mills who brings in flowers for the ladies bathroom every week and Elaine who also waters our plants.

The grade captains who ensure that everything is organised for playing sessions: Monday - Jill Dodson and Jenny Coulter (who also set up the sales table once a month), Tuesday - Arvind Zodgekar 
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and Carl Burgess and  Thursday - Klaus Cordes and Helen Collicoat.  Finally but not least is Bobbie Monigatti who organises, directs, bakes a cake and ensures that Friday bridge runs smoothly. 

Peter Delahunty is our bar manager and ensures the bar is stocked and Debbie Gapes keeps our web pages up to date and prints our trophy certificates.  

Then there are the people who bake on Saturdays and offer to help at tournaments,  events such as the Christmas party and the committee is most grateful for all your help,  Thank you.

I want to thank Martyn for all the work he does to ensure our club runs smoothly.  He is the first port of call for the tenants and I know that all members can ring the office and he will either find a partner for us or help with any query we may have.

Finally I'd like to thank my committee who are always supportive and willing to help in any way. There is a lot of work that goes on behind the scenes ensuring the building is maintained, the tenants are ok and that the game of bridge is fostered and enjoyed by all.

 Three members are retiring this year.  Tina Sims, our very efficient treasurer is now moving to Christchurch to be near family.  Catherine O'Driscoll  who is always willing to help with any event and Pam Hancox who has been part of the education team and ensured that lessons have been well advertised and together with Klaus Dorbecker has organised and helped run them are also resigning.  Thank you for everything you have done.

I am not standing for president again and am very sorry no one is ready to take on the role however I will continue to be here to help when I can.  I feel the Club is in good heart and that is because you all make it a friendly and welcoming place to play bridge.  Thank you.

Annette Prebble
